
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
First and foremost, thank you for your continued prayers and financial 

support of our ministry!  I also want to share a special thank you to Victory Baptist 
Church of Eden, NC for taking us on for support this month.  God is good and always 
supplies our needs and we are grateful that we serve a God that can provide in every 
way!  I am excited to share what God has been doing this month. 

We have been planning our Family Outdoor Banquet & Elk Hunting Seminar 
for several months now to reach the large elk hunting population here in Butte and 
surrounding areas.  We held the banquet on Sunday August 21st and although we 
didn’t have the numbers we had hoped for, it was a great success.  We have close to 
eighty in attendance, and we had ten professions of faith!  We also had a few that 
said they were helped and rededicated themselves to the Lord.  I still have follow-up 
to do and praying those that professed salvation will come to the church services.  
Pictures from the event are on the second page of the letter.  And the good news 
doesn’t stop there. 

In last month’s prayer letter, I mentioned that a man started one-on-one 
discipleship with me.  We had a hard time meeting up, but he started reading and 
going through the material anyway.  This past Wednesday was our first in person 
meeting outside of church.  We met for lunch and talked for over three hours.  He 
thought he was saved but realized that he didn’t believe Jesus was God at the time, so 
we talked about it and now he believes, and has trusted Christ as his Saviour!  He has 
been coming since our first Bible study four weeks prior to grand opening and comes 
as often as health will allow. 

We have also continued our John/Romans distribution this month and the 
hotel has allowed us to put our signage up on Saturday evenings for our Sunday 
services.  Since doing that, we have been seeing visitors from the hotel come through.  
It has been a blessing to have them stop and visit with us.  We have also had a few 
visitors from the community come in.  We have saw the hardness of Butte, but at the 
same time, many are open to talking about the Lord.  We appreciate your continued 
prayers toward this end.  Also, we have a film crew for the “1923” series and that is 
bringing a lot of people into the city.  Pray we can reach some of them that are staying 
in the hotel as well. 

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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